
Sayyid Ammar al-Hakim receives the Iranian ambassador to discuss political
developments and the situation in the region

Head of the National Iraqi Alliance, Sayyid Ammar al-Hakim, in his office in Baghdad received

the ambassador of the Islamic Republic of Iran, Mr. Irj Masjidi Tuesday 30/1/2017

His eminence with Masjidi discussed the latest developments in the security and political

situation in Iraq and the region, stressed the importance of dialogue to resolve all the crises

in the region, and emphasized that Iraq is determined to overcome all challenges, especially

after defeating Daesh terrorist groups and maintaining the unity of the country.

His  eminence  stressed  the  importance  of  preparing  for  the  post-Daesh  phase  through  a

comprehensive political project and forming a team capable of building the state and achieving

the well-being of the people.


